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Presque Isle Electric and Gas Co-op contracted with the Michigan Electric Cooperative Association (MECA) to 
administer the Energy Waste Reduction (EWR) efforts to comply with PA-295 as amended. MECA filed a two-year 
EWR plan with the Michigan Public Service Commission (MPSC) on July 28, 2019, as required by PA 295 as amended. 
This EWR plan was approved by the MPSC on Dec. 8, 2019, and we began implementing our 2020–2021 EWR Plan on 
Jan. 1, 2020. WECC was selected to implement all Residential, Commercial/Industrial Programs, and the Energy Waste 
Reduction website, www.michigan-energy.org. Slipstream has subcontracted with WES Utility Services, Michigan 
Energy Options, ES Contracting, and Nuwati, LLC to assist with the implementation of the EWR programs. MECA 
contracted with DNV-GL as the independent third-party evaluation contractor for the certification of kWh savings.

In 2021, Presque Isle Electric and Gas Co-op collected $564,102 through the Energy Waste Reduction Surcharge  
and spent $603,468, resulting in an under-collection of $39,366. Presque Isle Electric and Gas Co-op achieved  
2,987 MWh of energy savings in 2021 compared to their annual kWh goal of 2,394 MWh. The full report can be 
obtained at your cooperative’s headquarters and at www.michigan-energy.org or http://efile.mpsc.state.mi.us/efile.

Notice to Members of Presque Isle Electric & Gas Co-op
A Special Board Meeting is set for Sept. 27 at 9:30 a.m.

The board of directors will consider changes to the cooperative’s rates and tariffs at its special meeting on  
Sept. 27, 2022, to be held at the cooperative’s office at 3149 Main Street, Onaway, Michigan. The meeting will  
start at 9:30 a.m. and is open to all Presque Isle Electric & Gas Co-op members.

The following items will be discussed:

•	 The board will establish the 2023 Power Supply Cost Recovery Factor, to be applied to the cooperative’s retail 
member-consumers’ kilowatt-hour use. The Power Supply Cost Recovery (PSCR) Factor represents the power 
supply costs established by the cooperative in conjunction with Wolverine Power Cooperative. The factor is 
established annually and reviewed monthly; and

•	 Consideration of revisions to the cooperative’s billing rules.

Notices of changes or additions to the cooperative’s rates or service rules shall be sent to all members, as required by 
P.A. 167, by first-class mail or by publication in Michigan Country Lines at least 30 days prior to their effective date. 

Participation: Any interested member may participate and should contact Presque Isle Electric & Gas Co-op at 
800-423-6634 a week in advance to request information. Comments may be made before the meeting date by 
calling CEO Thomas Sobeck at 800-423-6634 or emailing at tsobeck@pieg.com.

SEPTEMBER IS BACK 
TO SCHOOL MONTH!  

Best wishes to all our mini-members  
(and parents) for a wonderful school year!


